
WINNEBAGO COUNTY SAFE STREETS INITIATIVE 
September 23, 2011 

Circuit Courtroom Branch 2 

 

MEMBERS PRESENT: Christian Gossett, Scott Greuel, Mark Habeck, Gordon Hintz, 

Barb Key, Kris Linde, Eric Spaar, Todd Timm, Kevin Wilkinson, 

and Scott Woldt 
OTHERS PRESENT: Paul Eisen, Jennifer Evers, Jess King, Dawn Van Laanen, and 

Joe Yana 

 

 

PUBLIC COMMENTS: 

None. 

 
APPROVAL OF AGENDA:  

Motion made by Spaar/Habeck to approve agenda.  Motion passed unanimously. 

 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  

Motion made by Spaar/Key to approve meeting minutes from June 17th, 2011.  Motion 

passed unanimously. 

 

NEW BUSINESS: 

MEMBERSHIP: 

Motion made by Key/Greuel to approve membership onto Safe Streets Committee for Paul 

Eisen, County Board Supervisor District 4.  Motion passed unanimously. 

 

Motion made by Habeck/Spaar to approve membership onto Safe Streets Committee for 

Jessica King, Wisconsin State Senator 18th District.  Motion passed unanimously. 

 

Motion made by Key/King to approve membership onto Safe Streets Committee for Joe 

Yana, re:TH!NK Advocacy Committee Chairman.  Motion passed unanimously. 

 

Roundtable introduction of all present. 

 

STATUS REPORTS: 

DRUG COURT:   

30 participants, close to 50 graduates from program. 

 

JUVENILE TREATMENT COURT:  

Motion made by Key/Gossett to approve proposed changes to policy manual to divide the 6 

months of phases into 3 phases instead of 4.  Motion passed unanimously. 

 

SSTOP:   

Current statistics distributed.  Document handed out for committee to review regarding 

thoughts on how the program may be expanded. 

 

DAY REPORT:  

There are currently 53 - 57 participants utilizing Day Report.  All are from the courts. 

 

24/7 PROGRAM: 

Brief explanation of the program and the two types of testing available (PBT and SCRAM). 

Beginning 09/01/11 all PBT testing is being handled by the Neenah Police Department and 



Winnebago County Sheriff’s Office.  Currently there are 82 participants on the program, 60 

on SCRAM and 22 on PBT testing.  Comment to keep the Courts appraised if number of 

participants on program begins to exceed program’s capacity. 

 

DOMESTIC VIOLENCE DIVERSION PROGRAM:  

Current statistics distributed. Participant numbers have been restructured for 2012 

(anticipate approximately 100 participants annually). 

 

MISDEMEANOR DRUG DIVERSION PROGRAM:   

Current statistics distributed.  

 

STEP UP PROGRAM: 

The program will be more active now with the start of the school year.  No update from 

summer. 

 

 

NEW BUSINESS: 

With staffing changes at their office, Public Defender’s Office will be contacted to solicit 

participation on committee. 

 

NEXT MEETING:  Friday, December 2, 2011 in Br. 2 courtroom.  

 


